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Winton Volunteer Fire Brigade held their Honours Night in July. 
This is an evening to celebrate and acknowledge the service of the 
members and their contribution towards the community. The 
brigade members are addressed by a panel of distinguished 
guests which included: 

- Southland District Council Deputy Mayor – Christine Menzies
- President of the Otago Southland Provincial Fire Brigades       
  Assoc. Senior Firefighter of Mossburn Fire Brigade – Jeff Manson
- Southland Area Group Manager – Timo Bierlin
- Winton Fire Brigade Chief Fire Officer – Scott Glover

Each of the panel addressed the members and guests, 
congratulating the award recipients with a small speech prior to 
the presentation. This year the following members received 
awards.

- QFF Chloe Milne – 5 Year Medal

- QFF Kimberley Iddles - 5 Year Medal

- QFF Matt Coup – 5 Year Medal

- QFF Paul Sullivan - 5 Year Medal

- QFF Steve Turton – 5 Year Medal

- QFF Bruce White – 2 Year Silver Bar – 7 Years Service

- SFF Dayle Kirby - 2 Year Silver Bar – 9 Years Service

- QFF Jackson Unahi - 2 Year Silver Bar – 11 Years Service

- SO Pete Wilkinson - 2 Year Silver Bar – 11 Years Service

- CFO Scott Glover - 2 Year Silver Bar – 13 Years Service

- DCFO Steve McDowall - 2 Year Silver Bar – 17 Years Service

- SO Stew Bryan - 2 Year Silver Bar – 17 Years Service

- SFF Jason Unahi - 2 Year Silver Bar – 21 Years Service

- SFF Stephen Unahi – 2 Year Gold Bar – 35 Years Service

Ernie Pringle was also presented with his Long Service Good 
Conduct medal. This is presented after 14 continuous years of 
service.

A highlight of the evening was a presentation to Station Officer 
Guy Johnstone. He received a Community Service award 
presented by the SDC Deputy Mayor Christine Menzies.

I would like to personally thank all of the recipients along with the 
rest of the members and their families for the last year. The work 
we do cannot be done without the support from our families. 
Once again congratulations to all of the recipients of the awards 
and thanks to everyone else for their efforts over the past year.

Winton Volunteer Fire Brigade honours its members
Pictured below:
- Guy with his proud Dad, Ex CFO of the Winton Fire Brigade Ray Johnstone
- Ernie Pringle being presented with his Long Service Good Conduct medal   
  by Southland Group Manager - Timo Bierlin
- Steve Turton being presented his 5 year medal
- Paul Sullivan being presented his 5 year medal
- Matt Coup about to be presented with his 5 year medal
- Chloe Milne being presented her 5 year medal
- Kimberly Iddles about to be presented with her 5 year medal

Article & images submitted by: Scott Glover - Chief Fire Officer 
Winton Fire Brigade
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Spring has well and truly come to the South with stunning 
weather one day and howling winds and freezing temperatures 
the next. A small price to pay when you’re living in paradise. 
With four seasons in one day, we are asking people to take care 
on the roads especially when the roads are wet. So, increase 
that following distance and slow down. If you’re working long 
hours on the farm, take notice of your fatigue levels.

Want to save yourself $150? We are focusing our policing efforts 
on driving behaviours that cause the most harm being 
restraints, impairment, distraction, and speed. Unfortunately, 
we never have to look too hard to find someone on their phone 
or speeding, with a cell phone fine being $150. Please heed our 
warning.

Last week we had the return of some graffiti in the main street 
of Winton and enquiries are continuing to identify the culprit. 
We are interested to hear from anyone who may have 
knowledge of the offender. If you find your building or fence 
tagged, please report it via the non-urgent police number 105 
and upload a photograph then remove the tagging as soon as 
possible. The tagger is looking for recognition and street cred 
and the sooner the damage is gone the less he gets.

Southland Police like many organisations, are actively recruiting 
new constables for the 2024 intake. I have always maintained 
rural people make great cops, as they have common sense and 
can talk to anyone. This is clearly evident with several 
constables that hail from the Winton area working and 
supporting locals. If this sounds like you, please call into the 
station for a chat and we can give you some information to get 
you started. Until next time keep safe.

Senior Sergeant Peter Graham - 
Area Manager Western Southland

It’s all happening here in Winton, the 
Winton Lions Club helps people in need. At 
the start of this month we have been 
digging vegetables by “Wilson Veges”. 
Vegetables that otherwise would go to 
waste, have helped to feed over 30 families 
in Winton and the wider community.

Winton Lions Update

Thank you to David and Cathy Wilson for your help and generosity.

In our August meeting, we had local Community Support Person 
Louise Faithful as a guest speaker where the need was discussed 
for a Community Food Cupboard. Luckily, two of our members put 
a wonderful cupboard together within a couple of weeks. The 
location of the Cupboard is awaiting Southland District Council 
approval. We would like to thank Stearne Roofing for donating 
materials towards this project.  
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Central Southland Netball Centre had another incredibly successful 
season in 2023. Our semi-finals and finals days yet again featured 
hard fought battles and of course, even an upset or two! There is 
nothing quite like finals days and it always puts a smile on the face of 
all of those involved in our competition to see everyone’s hard work 
come together. Our competition truly is unique, with teams from all 
over Western & Central Southland and Fiordland.

This year the Centre had five representative teams, and six Year 7 
and 8 development teams compete at various tournaments, 
representing the Centre incredibly well. An all Central Southland 
Netball Centre coaching crew consisting of Heidi Middleton, Maggie 
Middleton and Donna Symons (Manager) took the Southland 
Country team to nationals. Lucy White, Franki Henderson, Mikayla 
Colvin, Tyla-Rose Illsley-Slape, Sarah Beck and Beth Anderson were 
all selected into this team, which was a great opportunity for them.

We had many umpires pass various qualifications, from junior 
badges to New Zealand Theory Exams, including Grace Watson, who 
received her New Zealand Zone Badge – an incredible achievement. 
Past president Jocelyn Palmer was also recognised for her service to 
netball in the region with a Netball South Service Award.

We’re incredibly fortunate to have the competition we do here at 
Central Southland, and it really does take a village to do what we do. 
Whether it be parents, grandparents, aunts, uncles, cousins, friends, 
siblings – the list goes on – we couldn’t do it without everyone who 
gives up their time and energy to make our competition what it is. 
We look forward to seeing everyone back in 2024.

Central Southland Netball season success

Thank you to David and Cathy Wilson for your help and generosity.

In our August meeting, we had local Community Support Person 
Louise Faithful as a guest speaker where the need was discussed 
for a Community Food Cupboard. Luckily, two of our members put 
a wonderful cupboard together within a couple of weeks. The 
location of the Cupboard is awaiting Southland District Council 
approval. We would like to thank Stearne Roofing for donating 
materials towards this project.  

Lower Oreti Catchment Group presents:

Understand NAIT traceability, 
Animal Welfare and how to protect 

your Primary Industry

Tuesday 17 October at 7pm - 9pm
Waianiwa Hall, 268 Argyle - Otahuti Road, Waianiwa

Tips, tricks and support. EXPERT knowledge guaranteed. 
Cash bar available. Bring your questions... all welcome!

For more info: Georgie Galloway 022 043 2770

Sarah Thorne - 027 588 5200 or sarah@thrivingsouthland.co.nz
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The annual quilt exhibition by The Otautau Patchwork 
Group will be held again at Labour Weekend.  We invite the 
Winton community to come along to the Memorial Hall in 
Meldrum Street to see the beautiful quilts and crafts our 
members have made during the past year.  Our merchants 
are all back again, along with a new merchant - Tinkering 
Tools.  

We have a lovely raffle quilt made by our members to be 
won by a lucky ticket holder, along with 2nd and 3rd prize 
hampers.  Tickets are $2 each or 3 for $5.   This year we are 
celebrating the 30th anniversary of our club by displaying 
some of the quilts made all those years ago.  The exhibition 
is open 10am till 4pm, Friday the 20th of October to 
Monday the 23rd.  Entry is $5 which includes coffee and 
cake.

Otautau Patchwork Group exhibition

Thank you to the Central Southland Community, Winton 
businesses, Schools and Preschools for your generous 
support of the Cancer Society Daffodil Day.

Special thanks to our 65 fantastic volunteers. We had a 
very successful day. All money raised will remain in the 
region.

Pictured below: Two of our longest serving Daffodil Day 
volunteers Ngaire Broad and Dorothy Burgess. Volunteers 
Hamish Leckie and Pip Ward preparing to deliver daffodils.

Daffodil Day a success thanks to
Central Southland community
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GORE FOOT CLINIC

PODIATRIST
CLAIRE KEMP

AT 

CENTRAL PHYSIO
PH: 03 236 0100 

FOR ALL YOUR
FOOT PROBLEMS

MONDAYS

MEETINGS
If you are interested in 
joining us for a walk 
each fortnight, the 
Winton Walking Group 
are meeting on the 12th 
& 26th October. 
Phone Helen on 
022 156 8404.

Walking Group
Tuesday 10th Oct at 7.30pm at 
Anglican Church Hall, Winton. 
Speakers -  Walter & Kit Jack 
on growing dahlias & 
chrisanthemums. All welcome. 
For more info:
Colleen 027 632 8217 or 
Janice 021 053 3588 

Winton Garden Club
                                       meet 1st & 
3rd Thursday of the month, 
9.30am-4pm, Winton Presbyterian 
Church Hall, 11 Meldrum St, 
Winton. Anyone interested in 
Patchwork/Quilting/Embroidery is 
welcome. Sharon 027 223-3435. 
takitimupatchwork@gmail.com

Taki�mu Patchwork and 
Embroidery GroupGarden Bus Tour - Saturday 

28th October at 9.30am 
visiting Castlemaine Gardens 
and other gardens. 

All welcome. For more info:
Colleen 027 632 8217 or 
Janice 021 053 3588 

Garden Club Tour

A huge congratulations to Mid Oreti Catchment Group for being 
one of six groups from around New Zealand to receive $10,000 
from the New Zealand Landcare Trust and Westpac New Zealand 
2023 funding grants.

The Westpac Watercare Project formed in 2022, is all about 
supporting Catchment Groups with community conservation 
projects nationwide to improve our waterways. 

Mid Oreti have bought approximately 3000 plants from Te Tapu 
o Tāne and 1000 plant protectors for their Mid Oreti Mini Forest 
Movement Project, which they will open up to land owners, 
schools and community groups (in their Catchment Group area) 
to apply for over the next few months. They also run native plant 
workshops and monthly nursery drop in sessions to help others 
grow their own native plants, and bring on more plants for the 
project. We are also super proud of Makarewa Headwaters 
Catchment Group who successfully applied last year, and are

Mid Oreti Catchment Group receives $10,000 grant
using their money to set up a native plant nursery and support 
animal pest control initiatives in their area. 

For more information go to:
www.landcare.org.nz/news-westpacwatercareproject2023grants/

We would love to see new faces to our catchment groups and for 
people to apply for these plants. Our email is 
midoreticatchment@gmail.com and link to our Facebook page is: 
www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100062936575760

The annual quilt exhibition by The Otautau Patchwork 
Group will be held again at Labour Weekend.  We invite the 
Winton community to come along to the Memorial Hall in 
Meldrum Street to see the beautiful quilts and crafts our 
members have made during the past year.  Our merchants 
are all back again, along with a new merchant - Tinkering 
Tools.  

We have a lovely raffle quilt made by our members to be 
won by a lucky ticket holder, along with 2nd and 3rd prize 
hampers.  Tickets are $2 each or 3 for $5.   This year we are 
celebrating the 30th anniversary of our club by displaying 
some of the quilts made all those years ago.  The exhibition 
is open 10am till 4pm, Friday the 20th of October to 
Monday the 23rd.  Entry is $5 which includes coffee and 
cake.

Winton Genealogy Group 
are available in the Community Room of 
the Winton Library every Tuesday 
afternoon from 1pm, to assist with Family 
and Local History research.

Seniors Gentle Exercises 
Gentle seated and standing exercises 
focusing on improving mobility and 
balance. Every Wednesday (excluding 
School holidays) 10am - 11am at the 
Anglican Church Hall. $5 pp. Contact 
Glenda: 027 429 6703

Otautau Patchwork Group 
meet every Tuesday, 9.30am at the Otautau 
Bowling Club, Rye Street, Otautau. 
Anyone interested in patchwork/quilting 
welcome. Bring your own lunch and spend 
the day with like-minded women. Contact 
Joyce 021 0225 1623

Mid Ore� Mini Forest Project - Nursery Drop In Session
First Tuesday of every month. 4pm - 6pm at AB Lime Nursery, 
10 Bend Road, Winton. Great way to learn or practice your native 
plant growing skills. All ages welcome. Great way to support a 
local community project and learn some new skills.

Monday 16th October 2023, 
Limehills Community Centre, 
116 Ayr Street, Centre Bush. 
Meeting starts at 6pm, but board 
members will be available 
to meet the public and discuss 
any issues from 5pm.
All welcome.

Ore� Community Board

Winton Business Associa�on 
Monthly meeting on Tuesday 24 October 
at Top Pub Dining Room (behind main bar) 
5.30pm. All welcome.
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Appointments available on request.
Southern REAP, 224 Great North Rd.
Phone 027 443 8788 or email
lossandgriefcentre@gmail.com to book.

Next edition of the Winton Newsletter will be 1st November 2023.

Queries or information can be emailed to:   winton.nz@outlook.com

10am, Friday 20 October 2023. Closing deadline for articles
10am, Friday 20 October 2023.

New Horizon Church
Meeting at the Winton Salvation Army 
Sundays 7pm 

Catholic Church
Mass Sundays 10.30am
Priest Rev Hamesh Wyatt
84 Great North Road, Winton
Contact 236 8084

Salvation Army
Sundays 11am
Friday night youth group
7 Dejoux Road, Winton

Presbyterian Church Winton
Sunday Services 
Winton 10am
Dipton 6pm every 2nd and 4th Sunday

Live Alone Lunch 
2nd Thurs of each month. Fellowship 
and food for those living alone. 
RSVP to Kathleen on 236 0250.

Shared Lunch 
Every Wed at 12.30pm. All welcome

Choirs, Prayer and Bible Study Groups 
Queries please phone office 236 9792
Mon to Fri 9am to Noon

Winton Church 11 Meldrum Street
Dipton Church 60 James St, Dipton
Postal Address P.O Box 5, Winton
Baby change facilities available.

Anglican Church Services
Weekly 10am Sundays. All welcome
Cnr Meldrum St & Great North Road�

WINTON 
FOOTBALL CLUB 

WINTON 
FOOTBALL CLUB 

Adult Grade - Year 9 upwards: Potentially Social and 
Competitive – 2 x 30min games - 6.30pm and 7.00pm kick o�s.

Primary Grades – Year 6-8 and Year 1-5 – 2 x 20min games 
5.30pm and 6.00pm kick o�s.

THURSDAYS - MOORES RESERVE WINTON
First playing day 12 October 2023 & last day 7 December 2023 

Costs: Adults $100 per team & Primary $10 per player.
Contact: 5aside.wintonfootball@gmail.com  for rules and an 
entry form with entries closing on 22 September.

Fun & exercise for all ages & genders
School teams, workplace teams, teams of mates 

ALL WELCOME - No experience necessary

5 Aside Summer 
Football League


